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email: windellama-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   Phone: 4844 5130 
Website: www.windellama-p.schools.nsw.edu.au   Fax:     4844 5265 

SPACExpo – Sport & Cultural Expo 
The SPAC Ex po is run in  
Goulburn for all schools to  
par ticipate in a v ariety  of 
activ ities.  Nearly 2000 children 
participate ov er 2 days. 
T he Windel lam a c hi ldren 
participated in activ ities such as 
w heelchair basketball, rugby  
league, touch football, relays, 
games and dance. 

PEER SUPPORT 
The Peer Support Program is going very well.  The 
Year 5 & 6 students are learning to handle a v ariety 
of situations and demonstrating improv ed 
organisational skills and show ing more 
responsiblity . 
Ev eryone is also having lots of fun! 

FIREWORKS NIGHT 
SATURDAY 7TH JUNE AT WINDELLAMA HALL 

Events to come … 
Education Week - Open Day with Book Fair; District Cross Country; Afternoon Show; AFL Gala Day 

The children made Heart shaped sandw iches with 
honey or jam (some had both!) for the letter ‘H’. 

ORIENTATION FOR KINDERGARTEN 2009 
Orientation will commence in Term 3 for children who will attend school in 2009.  Children who turn 5 before 31st July 2009 will 
be eligible to attend.      Please ring for an information package. 
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WINDELLAMA PROGRESS ASSOC. HALL Inc. 

Coming Events… 
All at Windellama unless otherwise advised. 

 

July 
 

2nd Windellama Garden Club Xmas in July 
16th Windellama Garden Club AGM 
20th Hall Country Markets 
26th Windellama Garden Club Cancer      
 Appeal Day 

Report from the Progress 
Association May 2008 
 
The Annual General Meeting of the Progress 
Association was held on Saturday 17th May 
with a large attendance of members. 
 
Election of Office Bearers resulted in the 
following positions being filled. 
 
President  Cathy Meehan 
Vice President Lloyd Turner 
Secretary  Frances Knights 
Treasurer  Irene Turner 
Committee  Ashley Armstrong 
   
   Pat Freebairn 
   Greg Knights 
   Andrew McMillan 
   Bob Shaw 
   Joy Sutcliffe 
Public Officer  Allan Chapman 
 
We wish to take this opportunity to thank the 
retiring members of the committee and 
welcome those joining us this year.  We are 
looking forward to a most productive year and 
have several projects in the pipeline at present. 
 
Fees will remain at $5 per person and are now 
due.  Application forms for membership of the 
Association are available from the Secretary, 
or by contacting any member of the committee. 
 
A proposal from the S.E.S. regarding the 
construction of a first response facility at the 
hall was discussed and agreed to in principle.  
Further details will be available shortly. 
 
With the onset of winter, we are reverting to 
daytime meeting, hence our next meeting will 
be held on Tuesday 17th June at 2 p.m.    
 
Frances Knights – Secretary.  

Windellama Historical Society 

The Muffet family exhibition at the Museum 
continues until July.  Exhibits include a number 
of artefacts collected and used by the Muffet 
family over the last 120 years.  It is planned 
that the next exhibition will be all about Post 
offices in the area. 
The Museum has an early cookery book 
compiled by Emily Gegg, “Mum Gegg” which 
was donated by Emily’s daughter-in-law Dinah 
Gegg.  The recipe book was written about 
1910 and is also on display in the Museum. 
On Friday 9 May 2008 a working bee was held 
at the Museum to tidy up the garden around 
the Museum.  Newspaper and eucalyptus 
chips were laid and the result is very good – 
with some of the spring bulb shoots just 
appearing. 
The Museum is open on market days – the 
third Sunday of each month.  Come and see 
the new machinery shed at the Museum which 
houses various items of farming equipment 
including an old wool press. 
There is a selection of Windellama local 
history books and books by local poets for sale 
in the Museum, as well as bookmarks and 
postcards with images of early Windellama. 
Our next meeting will be at the Museum on 
Friday 6 June 2008 at 2 pm. New members 
are welcome. 
If you would like more information, please 
phone one of the following members: 
 
Joanna Croker       4844 5125 
Cynthia Hudson     4844 5005 
Sandra Greville      4844 5047 
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Raine & Horne  
Goulburn 

 

Active in Your Community 
We are always looking for properties 

FOR SALES  AND BUYERS 
No obligation appraisals 

Ring Alan Gale  
(B.H.) 4821 9088 

(A.H.) 4821 7512 or 0408 628 331 

“Upson Downs” 
Oallen Ford 

NSW 2622 
 

02 4844 5449 

Huge Individual Kennels 
 

Very Competitive Rates 
 

Free Daily Exercise & Playtime 
 

Rural Setting on 100 Acres 
 

Collection & Delivery 

www.roversretreat.com.au 
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WINDELLAMA VOLUNTEER        
RURAL FIRE BRIGADE 

Report all Fires 000  Brigade enquiries    4844 5359  Yass  -  6226 3100  
FIRE SEASON ENDS 30TH APRIL 2008  BEFORE YOU BURN 

 
The Southern Tablelands Zone MUST be notified 24 hours before you light the fire, during   
business hours 9am to 5pm and by 3.30pm on Friday afternoons. (Rural Fires Regulations 2002 
Part 5 Sec 34 3B).  As a courtesy notify The Brigade Captain Lynton Roberts 4844 5118 24hrs 
before you light. 

Take Care when using vehicles 
Motorised machines driven or used in any grass, crop or stubble must be fitted with safety 
guards so constructed as to prevent any heated areas from coming into contact with combustible 
matter. 
Avoid driving vehicles into long dry grass. 
 

Windellama Brigade AGM 28TH June 2008 7:30pm at the Fire Shed 
Contributions & Elections 
Nomination forms are available for the election of administration and field positions; if a 
nomination form is filled in, it is to be returned to the Secretary 7 days prior to the elections 
taking place.  Nomination forms are available from either the Secretary Ellen Sylvester 4844 5407 
or Lynton Roberts 4844 5118. 
If you wish to take an active part in the Annual General Meeting by either standing for a position or 
voting, you will need to be financial prior to the AGM. 
NOTIFICATION OF BURNING – (Outside of Bush Fire Danger Period) 
Although burning off is allowed outside the bush Fire Danger Period (1st April – 30th September) 
the following requirements are required: - 
Make sure the area around the fire is clear and safe and that some form of fire suppression 
equipment is available just in case. 
Notify your immediate neighbours 24 hours before you light the fire.  If you cannot contact them 
directly, place a note in their mailbox or through the gate chain and so on as this is an attempt to  
notify them. 
The Southern Tablelands Zone MUST be notified 24 hours before you light the fire, during 
business hours 9am to 5pm and by 3.30pm on Friday afternoons. (Rural Fires Regulations 2002 
Part 5 Sec 34 3B). 
Southern Tablelands Zone Yass  6226 3100 Phone 6226 3624 Fax 
Notify the Local Brigade Captain 24 hours before you light the fire (as a courtesy). 
Please check with the Fire Control Centre to see if a permit or a hazard reduction Certificate is 
required. 
Always be very careful when burning off, ensure the burn-off has been completely extinguished 
before leaving the site. 
Training 
For information or enquiries on training contact the Captain Lynton Roberts on 4844 5118 or 
Wayne Back on 9792 5726. 
Annual General Meeting 28th June 2008 7:30pm 
   Training 28th June 2008 1:00pm 
 
Till next time please drive carefully and take care, see you all at the next meeting.  All welcome. 



 www.windellama.com.au    Windellama News - June  2008 Page 16 

ALL TYPES OF PLUMBING 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 
24 HOURS - 7 DAYS 

Now supplying Water Tanks and Pumps 
Pensioner Discount 

PLUMBING 
LICENCE No 13038 

WAYNE OLIVE  
TARAGO  

 

PHONE  4849 4667 

Landcare Coordinator's  
parting message 

 

 Hi Landcarers in 
the Windellama 
and surrounding 
area 
 

It is with great 
consideration that 
I give you the 
news that I am 
resigning from 
the Landcare 
C o o r d i n a t o r 
position after four 
and a half years 
in the Upper 

Shoalhaven and Upper Deua Catchments.  
 

I am not alone as you may have noticed an 
increase in the number of short term 
advertisements for similar position with other 
CMAs around NSW as Coordinators like 
myself near the end of our contracts and are 
looking for employment stability so as not to 
end up out of a  job. By the way, if you are also 
concerned about the lack of permanent 
employment in Landcare positions then you 
can write to your local MP and outline your 
issues.  
 

Although the Southern Rivers CMA is fairing 
far better than most other CMAs, my decision 
was also prompted by pressing family issues 
and my desire to live and work closer to my 
son, Alexander.  
 

I will miss those of you whom I have had the 
greatest pleasure working with (some say 
working for!) and wish you all the very best with 
your natural resource management and 
agricultural projects in the future.  
 

As I look back over my time here I can 
remember supporting or being involved in a 
variety of projects including the Oallen Ford 
Crossing fencing and rehabilitation project, 
assisting the Nerriga Landcare group to reform 
and obtain funding support for their Corang 
River Rehabilitation project, a variety of 
projects with the Jacqua Creek Landcare 
group, Stoney Creek Landcare Group, Inverary 
Creek Landcare group and Windellama 
landcare Group to name just the northern 
groups in the district covering over 4,700 

(Continued on page 17) 
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Landcare Update 
NERRIGA  

square kilometres.  
 

I will remember my involvement in your 
projects, m eetings , train ing courses , 
workshops, seminars, field days, planning 
sessions and awards nights with fond 
memories.  
 

The future of Landcare remains bright with 
confi rmation from  the new Federa l 
Government of funding for Landcare in their 
Caring For Our Country program even though 
details have yet to filter down to the district 
level.  
 

I will be venturing back over Sassafras and 
through Bulee Gap to the Southern Tablelands 
from time to time and hope that we can keep in 
contact despite my move to Nowra. My new 
position is with the Department of Lands in 

(Continued from page 16) 

Nerriga had a very busy time,  all in the month 
of May.  Our first project on May 3, was to 
assist the Allen’s in planting some two 
hundred and sixty tubestock to help arrest 
some of the erosion development on their 
Oallen property. An excellent lunch was 

provided by Helen 
Allen for us all. 
 

On May 10, in 
conjunction with 
Departm ent o f 
Primary Industries 
some 25 interested 
folk attended a field 
day to  identify and 
recognise common 
paddock plants. 
Held a t  the 
property of Di & 
Phil Roberts, this 
was to help learn 
more about useful 

pasture species, native grasses, weeds and 
other plants.  A sausage sizzle lunch was 
provided and patrons left with more knowledge 
than they arrived with. 

Our next activity will be held on Saturday 24 
May when we will revisit several previous 
projects to determine their success or 
otherwise.  This should be informative for new 
members – with no labour involved!  Morning 
tea and a barbecue lunch will be provided. 
 

We will meet at John and Marian Pearce’s 
property “Glencoe”, on Sandy Point Road, at 
9.30 am to look at the work on their 
neighbour’s property and have a cuppa.  After 
that we will review the work at Twistwood, 
opposite the Fire Station, in Oallen Ford Road.  
Then we move onto the Grevilles’ property, 
The Paddock, in Cullulla Road for lunch and to 
look at the result of work on the nick (on 
Budjong Creek).   
 

The next working bee will be at Oallen Ford on 
Saturday 28 June where we will be continuing 
the work on the preservation of the site—this 
time planting trees and moving rocks into 
place.  Morning tea and luch will be provided 
so please let Cathy or Sandra know for 
numbers and bring suitable equipment—
gloves, shovels and so on.  
 

Shirley and Merv Cornish are still taking orders 
for pine trees for delivery in July – so if you 
haven’t done so already, ORDER YOUR PINE 
TREES NOW ! 
 

from Sandra and Cathy  

Nowra and you are welcome to drop in and 
say G'Day if you happen to be down that way 
in future.  
 

Thanks again for all your wonderful 
hospitality, friendliness and understanding 
particularly as I have struggled with family 
issues over the past few years. Dads are 
important too and that's enough said.  
 

Take care and I'll see you later.  
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124 HUME ST., GOULBURN   

 
 

YOU’LL ENJOY THE ATMOSPHERE – YOU’LL ENJOY THE EXPERIENCE AT THIS YEARS 

23RD  RURAL TRADE FAIR 

FRIDAY 6th JUNE 2008 10am – 3.30pm 
 

EXHIBITORS INCLUDE: 
 

 AGRICHEM  ALLFLEX  RPM CRUSHES PRO VIMI 
 BAYER  BLUE CIRCLE NBAR ANGUS BAXTERS BOO TS 

CGU INSURANCE COOPERS  DOW   STEELE STEEL 
ALPHAKEM  AMBOS  ELANCO  MOBILE BUTCHER 
FO RT DO DGE NES TLE  GALLAGHER DONAGHYS         

 DOW   HEINIG ER  E.M.A.I  CHAMPIO N LIQ UID FEEDS 
 MASTERFOO DS MERIAL  NOVARTIS  D.P.I. 

NSW POLICE  NUFARM  O NE STEEL  TO YO TA 
PFIZER  JURO X  RIDLEY  LANDMARK FINANCE 
R.L.P.B.  STAYBLOCK  TRUTES T  JO HNSON DIVERSEY 
TEAM PO LY  WRIGHTSO NS POWER CENTRE GBN. FARM MACHINERY 
WILMO TT TIMB ERS   HURRICANE SADDLER  MULWAREE SHIRE 

 MIDWEST CO NCRETE   TASKFO RCE SEASO L  PETER BROO KS CO NTRACT. 
HAWKESBURY NAPEAN CMA  WEBCO T  VIRBAC  STOCKOWNERS SHEARING 

 PPI PO LY PIPE LYCO   O MYA   CONVO Y FO R KIDS 
 PLANTTECH      
 

SHORT SEMINARS: 
 

10.15  NUTRITIONAL REQUIREMENTS, FEEDING OPTIONS & MAXISTART – AMANDA LOCKYER,          
 LANDMARK  NUTRITIONIST 

11.15  NCREASING PRODUCTIVITY, GROWTH & IMMUNITY WITH MULTIMIN – ANGELA CHRISTIE,     
  VIRBAC 

12.00  BREEDING & MANAGING YOUR CATTLE  FOR MEAT QUALITY & PROFIT – GREG MEAKER 
12.45   AVOIDING THE COMMON ANIMAL HEALTH PROBLEMS – BILL JOHNSTON B Vet. Sc. 
13.00  LAMB & MUTTON MARKET NOW & FUTURE PROSPECTS – NEVILLE NEWTON, PRINCIPAL      
  SOUTHERN MEATS 

   13.45   THE ROAD TO RECOVERY BEYOND DEPRESSION – NOEL TREVASKIS OAM     
  

 
ENJO Y FREE LIGHT REFRESHMENTS – DEMONSTRATIONS – GIVEAWAYS – LUCKY 

DRAWS – BONUS O FFERS – LUNCHTIME GOLD COIN BBQ - HAVE A GO PRIZE DRAWS –             
ELECTRIC FENCE DEMONSTRATION - FREE WO RM SCAN -                                             
ELECTRONIC SCALE AND TAG DEMONSTRATION – WEIGHT                                            

GUESSING COMPETITIO N  AND MUCH MUCH MORE!! 
 

BARGAINS GALO RE * BARGAINS GALO RE * BARGAINS GALO RE * BARGAINS GALO RE *  
 

CONTACT THE TEAM AT LANDMARK GOULBURN ON 02 48241 433  
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON ANY OF THE DAYS PARTICIPANTS & ACTIVITIES 
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LOCAL ELECRICAL CONTRACTOR 
Lic. No. 174303C 

 

24 Hour prompt service  - Free Quotes 

RON WENBAN 
Mob: 0428 445259 

Ph: 4844 5259  Fax: 4844 5617 
*Rural *Domestic *Industrial *Commercial 

*Test & Tag tools & appliances 

Commercial • Industrial  •  Domestic  •  Wiring 
INSTALLATIONS 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTING SERVICES 
Telephone 0418 234 289  or  4844 7088 

Lic . No. 198855C 

ALLARD 

 

Weekenders’ Power 
 

A complete system for under $4,500.00  
12V or 24V for under $5,500.00 

 
Includes 

1 Wind generator, 1 Inverter, 1 Solar Panel 
Plus 6 or 12 Batteries   -  all installed 

 

Phone  4844 5456 


